
AFRICAN WAGES 
C O U T H AFRICA is surely the only coun­

t ry in the world which imports two-
thirds of the unskilled labour required in 
its major industry. 

Africans in the Republic will remain reluctant 
to work in the mines until wages and conditions 
are improved. 

The present low wages are due to two main 
factors. The first is the belief that the Native 
reserves can be relied on to subsidize the wages 
paid to Africans. Yet everyone who has looked 
into the question knows how poverty-stricken the 
reserves really are and how hard and costly it is 
to reconstruct them. 

Years ago the Lansdown Commission declared 
that "the combined income of the mine worker 
from his wages and his allotment of land in the 
reserves should be such as to provide him with a 
proper livelihood, to enable him to maintain family 
life and tribal association, good health and the 
control of his land". 

To this day, however, mine wages, plus income 
produced in the reserves, are far from giving 
Africans a decent minimum standard of living. 

The second factor which keeps wages low is the 
opposition of the mine owners to trade unionism. 
It is rather late in human history to have to re­
assure the fearful that trade unions are not dan­
gerous radical organizations determined to destroy 
the industry which employs them, and that Afri­
cans in industry are not as primitive and irre­
sponsible as Europeans are inclined to imagine. 

But perhaps I may be allowed to recall that 20 
years ago when a trade union for African miners 
on the copperbelt of Northern Rhodesia was first 
advocated, men of experience said to me, with a 
patronizing smile, that it would take 100 years to 
come. In fact, however, it took less than ten years 
for an African trade union to come — and to 
become a respectable and rather conservative body 
accepted on all sides. Nor did its coming ruin 
the copper mines. 

Only when Africans are granted the universal 
human right of collective bargaining (which all 
European workmen can exercise) will the ques­
tion of wages be determined in the way it should 
be, which is by full consideration of all the issues 
by alt concerned. 
(From the "RAND DAILY MAIL", August 31st, 
1961: extract from a letter by Professor Julius 
Lewin of the University of the Witwatersrand, 
commenting on the editorial of August 28th, which 
discussed the Minister of Mines' proposal that the 
mines should become less dependent on African 
labour brought in from other territories.) 
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